

The Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers

14 April 2017

Re: Feasibility and prioritization analysis of the GNSO Review Recommendations

Mr. James Bladel, Chair, GNSO Council

Dear Mr. Bladel:

I am writing in response to the 27 April 2016 letter from the GNSO Council.

In its letter, the Council submitted the GNSO Working Party's Feasibility and Prioritization Analysis of the GNSO Review Recommendations to the Organizational Effectiveness Committee (OEC).

On 15 May 2016, the <u>OEC agreed</u> to make the recommendation to the Board to accept the Final Report of the independent examiner, Westlake Governance, and to adopt the recommendations as recommended by the GNSO Review Working Party, including the modification of the GNSO Council, as reflected in the Feasibility and prioritization analysis of the GNSO Review Recommendations.

Subsequently, on 25 June 2016, the <u>Board received and acted</u> on the final report and the 36 Recommendations contained within.

We thank you and the GNSO Council for your hard work and support of the GNSO Review.

Sincerely,

Theresa Swinehart

Senior Vice President, Multistakeholder Strategy & Strategic Initiatives (MSSI)

cc: Göran Marby